


 
August 5, 2016 
Analysis of returned parts suspected that moisture intrusion in the rear wiring harness was 
corroding the rear drivetrain components. Honda confirmed that the rear wiring harness 
supplier deviated from design drawings and changed the location for the wiring connection 
joint from inside the cabin to underneath the truck bed. 
 
August 12, 2016 
Rear wiring harnesses manufactured to Honda specifications were implemented on the 
production line. 
 
August to October 2016 
A review of warranty claims and customer contentions indicated that MIL illumination would 
alert the vehicle operator to AWD system failure and would not substantially interfere with the 
truck’s drivability. Failure in the AWD system would initiate fail-safe mode and revert the 
drivetrain to FWD, where the truck can be safely operated. 

Failure rate occurrence, part durability tests, and service repair methods continued to be 
investigated.  
 
November 7, 2016 
Honda confirmed that in very limited circumstances, increased electrical resistance caused 
by corrosion in the rear wheel speed sensor terminals can be interpreted by the VSA as 
wheel slippage, causing unintended deceleration.  
 
November 30, 2016 
Honda determined that a defect related to motor vehicle safety exists and decided to conduct 
a safety recall. 

As of November 30, 2016 Honda has received 462 warranty claims, and no reports of 
injuries or crashes related to this safety defect. 
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(i) 
Program for remedying the defect: 
The owners of all affected vehicles will be contacted by mail and asked to take their vehicle 
to a Honda automobile dealer. The dealer will inspect the rear wiring harness and 
corresponding rear drivetrain components for moisture and/or corrosion. If present, the 
dealer will replace the rear wiring harness and corresponding components as necessary. If 
there is no moisture or corrosion, the dealer will repair the rear wiring harness to eliminate 
the potential for moisture intrusion. These repairs will be completed free of charge.  
 
Because the new vehicle warranty on all affected vehicles would have provided a free repair 
for the problem addressed by this recall, without any payment by the owner, reimbursement 
for pre-notification repairs will not be offered.  
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(ii) 
The estimated date to start notification to dealers:   December 7, 2016 
The estimated date to start notifications to owners: January 24, 2017 
 
 
573.6(c)(11) 
Manufacturer’s campaign number:  KD3 


